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Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of  Education 

Welcome back to school! 
We’ve had a fantastic first 
week and it has been such 
a pleasure to see everyone 
again. We hope you enjoy 
reading our first newsletter 
of the academic year and 
join us in giving a warm 
welcome to our delightful 
new Reception children.  

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


Our newest recruits in Reception have 
made a confident start to their          

education.  Pupils are quickly learning 
classroom rules and routines and are 
showing  curiosity and a real love of 

learning. 



Staff are already seeing children becoming 
confident and more independent learners, 

able to face challenges and solve problems. 



Pupils are making new friends and having 
fun exploring the different areas of the    

Reception classroom. 



Snack time and lunch 
time have been fun 

and pupils have liked 
trying different foods. 



Well done to all of our 
lovely Reception     

children and keep up 
the good work! 



Our Year 1 and 2 children have made a fantastic start in Woodwork Club! This week, they learned 
important safety rules and had a go at using real tools – including a hammer, saw, and hand drill. 
The children showed great focus and care while practising these new skills, and they are now all set 
to begin their very own projects next week. We can’t wait to see what they create.  

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 15: Freedom of Association 



In Puffins class, Miss      
Ellershaw made a big mess 
in her cupboard and all her 

pasta got muddled up! Pupils 
had to use their sorting skills 

to organise the different 
types of pasta back into 

groups. Some children even 
challenged themselves by 

counting how many were in 
each group. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of  Education 



Y6 pupils have been 
studying the work 
of contemporary   
African artists     
including Yinka 
Shonibare and 
Njideka Akaunyili 
Crosby. The      
children explored 
the themes, palette, 
line and form of the   
artists who work in 
2 and 3D forms. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of  Education 



This week in Spanish, Y4 reflected on everything they remembered from last year. To help them-
build a strong foundation for the year ahead, the children created vibrant and informative     
posters showcasing key vocabulary, phrases, and cultural knowledge they had retained . 

This lesson not only helped the children recap prior learning but also encouraged them to take 
ownership of what they already know and feel confident about moving forward. It also supported 
our MFL (Modern Foreign Languages) National Curriculum aim of laying the foundations for   
further language learning and developing interest in other cultures . 

We’re excited for the Spanish learning to come—¡vamos!  

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of  Education 



Miss Glenny really enjoyed seeing so many of our families at Art in the Park over the  
Summer holiday.  Lots of you came along to our pop-up gallery to view art work created 
in school with visiting artists, to join in with free arty workshops and to spend time with 

staff from the charity, Young People First. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, Play and Culture 



 

 

These are the characters we use at school to help us develop a      
positive attitude to our learning and GROW our brains! 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Concentrate. 
Have a go. 

Use your imagination. 

Cooperate. Never give up. 

In class this week we 
have been thinking about 
having a positive attitude 
to learning so that we can 

keep on trying even if 
things are hard. When we think like 

our characters, we  

become learning      
superheroes! 

Use your imagination. 

Be curious. 

Enjoy learning. 
Keep on improving. 



At Sydenham we value and love reading.   

Your child should have received a reading diary which they must bring home 
every day before returning it to school the next.  Each page has a week-to-view, 
with a space for you to sign for every day that you hear your child read over 
the course of the week. Teaching staff will not complete this section of the  
reading diary as we keep reading records in school; but there is space at the 
bottom of each page for teaching staff to make any particular notes.  

One diary should last all year, so please encourage your child to take care of it 
as they are a valuable record of your child’s progress with this key skill. 

We really do love reading at our school, and hope that your child will enjoy 
taking part in all of the different reading activities throughout the year.       
Regular reading is rewarded, so please do help us to know that your child is 
reading at home by signing their diary! 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29:  Goals of  Education 



Homelearning: get involved with your child’s education! 

Research shows that pupils are more likely to fulfil their academic potential when parents 
value education and actively become involved in their child’s learning.   

Taking an interest in homework is one way to support your child’s progress and help 
them to achieve well at school. 

Every Thursday, your child will be given their homelearning book containing the tasks 
they must complete by the following Tuesday.  Teachers try hard to make these tasks fun, 
interesting and accessible for all pupils.  Here are some top tips to help you become     
involved with homework: 

 Try to provide a quiet space for your child to use when completing their 
homelearning.  This will help them to concentrate and produce their best work.  
Encourage them to sit at a desk or dining room table so that their handwriting is 
neat and tidy. 

 Establish a routine.  This will encourage your child to be organised and is good 
preparation for secondary school. 

 Sit with your child and talk to them about their homework.  Try to explain the 
task if they don’t understand. If you are confused, talk to your child’s teacher – 
they will be more than happy to clarify the task. 

 Try not to do the homework for your child!  Encourage them to have a go by 
themselves. 

 Remember that your child is eligible for a library card which entitles them to  
borrow up to ten free books from Leamington library.  This can be helpful if your 
child needs to research a topic. 

 Practise spellings and times tables with your child as often as possible.         
Mastering these basic building blocks can make a massive difference to your 
child’s learning. 

 Read with your child every day and don’t forget that bed time story! 

 Remember – even though homework can sometimes be 
stressful as a parent, becoming involved and taking an 
interest in your child’s education DOES make a positive 
difference!  You are your child’s most important     
teacher!   

        



 

 

 

Welcome Power Point Presentations 

You will soon be receiving an email from your child’s teacher with a Powerpoint         
Presentation attached.  The presentation contains important information about the coming 
year and covers topics such as staffing, the curriculum, assessments, homelearning and 
trips.  You should have received the email by Friday 12th September.  If there are any 
problems, please speak to your child’s teacher. 

Equipment 

Please label all equipment—uniform, water bottles and lunch bags.  Please remember to 
send equipment with your child rather than bring it in late to the office.  Thank you. 

School Photographs 

Brush up your smiles!  The photographer will be taking individual portraits of children on 
Thursday 18th September. These will be available to buy. 

Nut Allergies 

We kindly ask that pupils do not bring any foods containing nuts or nut traces into school. 
This is because some children in our community have severe nut  allergies and carry       
auto-injectors to keep them safe. Even small amounts of nut products can cause a serious 
reaction and be fatal, so your support in keeping our school  environment nut-free is   
greatly appreciated.  

Please avoid products such as Nutella and other nut butters. 

Snacks 

School provides free fruit as a morning snack for all children in Reception, Year One and 
Year Two so they do not need to bring a snack from home. In Key Stage Two, pupils 
can bring a piece of fruit or a cereal bar to school but crisps, sweets and chocolate bars 
are not allowed.  Please help us to follow the government’s Food Standards in School by 
adhering to this rule. Thank you. 

Water Bottles and Milk 

Your child will need a labelled water bottle.  Please fill the bottle with water and refrain 
from using squash or fizzy drinks.  For younger children, milk is available daily—please 
speak to the office to place an order. 



 

 

 

Mufti Days 

This year we will be having regular MUFTI (non-uniform) days.  If your child chooses to 
participate by coming to school in their own choice of clothes, we kindly ask that you    
donate £1.00 (or a little more if you can afford it) via ParentPay.  All the money raised 
this term will go to School Fund.  

MUFTI days will be advertised in the diary dates section of the newsletter. 

PE Kit 

Please remember that PE kit should consist of black shorts, joggers or leggings, a white or 
red T shirt, black hoodie and trainers.  Items of clothing with a logo and skimpy 
garments such as crop tops are not allowed.   

Suitable PE kit can be purchased from most supermarkets—much cheaper than buying de-
signer kit from a sport’s shop! 

Coats 

As we move into Autumn, please remember to provide your child with a coat on colder 
days.  Coats should be clearly labelled with your child’s name, as should scarves and hats.  
Please teach your child to store gloves in their coat pocket to keep them safe—they are 
easily lost! 

Parking 

If possible, please walk, cycle or scoot to school—it’s healthy and fun!  If you must drive,  

please park safely and legally, avoiding the zig-zag markings and making sure that you do 
not block pavements or driveways.  If there are no parking spaces, park a little further 
away and then walk to avoid congestion. 

Attendance and Lateness 

Our school attendance target is 97%.  It’s vital that children attend school every day and 
arrive on time so that they meet their potential.  Holidays in term time are not allowed  
unless the circumstances are exceptional and even then we are unable to authorise        
extended periods of absence.  If you do need to request a leave of absence, please collect 
the necessary paperwork from the office. 



We are supporting Warwick  
District Foodbank by collecting 
the items listed below.  If you 

would like to donate something, 
please leave it with a member of 
our office staff, week beginning 

Monday 22nd September. 





















 

Thursday 11th September Y6 WWII trip to Winchcombe Station. 

Tuesday 16th September Y5 Tudors trip to Sulgrave Manor. 

Thursday 18th September School photographer—individual portraits. 

Wednesday 24th/Thursday 
25th September 

Y5/6 Level 2 Bikeability. 

Thursday 25th September at 
9.05am 

Y1 Harvest Festival—parents and carers of children in 
this year group are warmly invited to attend. 

Friday 26th September MUFTI (non-uniform) Day—make a donation of £1.00 to 
School Fund via ParentPay if your child wears their own 
choice of clothes. 

Tuesday 30th September at 
9.00am. 

Y6 Swans class assembly—parents and carers of children 
in this class are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 7th October at 
9.00am. 

Y6 Moorhens class assembly—parents and carers of      
children in this class are warmly invited to attend. 

Thursday 9th October MUFTI (non uniform) Day—wear blue for World Mental 
Health Day. 

Thursday 9th October YR and Y6 height and weight checks. 

Thursday 9th October Y6 Health Needs Assessment. 

Friday 10th October School closed for In-Service Training (INSET)  

Tuesday 14th October at 
10.15am 

Y1 Puffins class assembly—parents and carers of children 
in this class are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 21st October at 
10.15am. 

Y1 Kingfishers class assembly—parents and carers of     
children in this class are warmly invited to attend. 

Friday 24th October MUFTI (non-uniform) Day—make a donation of £1.00 to 
School Fundvia ParentPay if your child wears their own 
choice of clothes. 

Wednesday 22nd (3.30—
7.00pm) and Thursday 23rd  
October (3.30—5.30pm) 

Parent’s Evening 

Friday 24th October MUFTI (non-uniform) Day—make a donation of £1.00 to 
School Fund via ParentPay if your child wears their own 
choice of clothes. 



Monday 27th —Friday 31st October, school closed for the half-term holiday. 

Pupils return to school on Monday 3rd November.  

Tuesday 4th November at 
9.00am 

Y5 Woodpeckers class assembly—parents and carers of 
children in this class are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 18th November at 
9.00am 

Y5 Kittiwakes class assembly—parents and carers of     
children in this class are warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 26th November Y3/4 trip to The Belgrade Theatre to watch “Sleeping   
Beauty.” 

Friday 28th November MUFTI (non-uniform) Day—make a donation of £1.00 to 
School Fund via ParentPay if your child wears their own 
choice of clothes. 

Monday 1st December School closed for In-Service Training (INSET.) 

Wednesday 3rd December Reception, Year One and Year Two trip to Warwick Arts 
Centre to watch “The Tiger Who Came to Tea.” 

Tuesday 9th December at 
2.15pm 

Y4 Carol Concert. Parents and carers of children in this 
year group are warmly invited to attend. 

Thursday 4th December at 
9.30am. 

Y1 Carol Concert—parents and carers of children in this 
year group are warmly invited to attend. 

Friday 5th December at 
9.30am 

YR Nativity—parents and carers of children in this year 
group are warmly invited to attend. 

Monday 8th December at 
9.30am 

Y2 Carol Concert—parents and carers of children in this 
year group are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 9th December at 
9.30am 

Y3 Carol Concert—parents and carers of    children in 
this year group are warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 10th December 
at 9.30am 

Y5 Carol Concert— parents and carers of    children in 
this year group are warmly invited to attend. 

Thursday 11th December at 
2.15pm 

Y6 Carol Concert—parents and carers of children in this 
year group are warmly invited to attend. 

Tuesday 16th December Christmas lunch. 

Wednesday 17th December MUFTI—wear a Christmas jumper or festive outfit and   
donate £1.00 to School Fund via ParentPay. 

Monday 22nd December—Friday 2nd January, school closed for Christmas    
holiday. 

Pupils return to school on Monday 5th January 



Have a super weekend. 

Best wishes from Miss 
Glenny 


